
 

 

 

Claire Fan | Economist, RBC Economics | Royal Bank of Canada | T. (416) 974-3639s 
For more economic research, visit our website at https://thoughtleadership.rbc.com/economics/ 
 

The material contained in this report is the property of Royal Bank of Canada and may not be reproduced in any way, in whole or in part, without express authorization of the copyright holder in writing. The statements and 
statistics contained herein have been prepared by RBC Economics Research based on information from sources considered to be reliable. We make no representation or warranty, express or implied, as to its accuracy or 
completeness. This publication is for the information of investors and business persons and does not constitute an offer to sell or a solicitation to buy securities. 
 

®Registered trademark of Royal Bank of Canada. 
©Royal Bank of Canada. 

March 28, 2024  

End of Quebec public sector strike boosts Canadian GDP in January 

 Canadian GDP rose by 0.6% in 

January led by a 6% increase in 

educational services, as public 

sector workers (mostly teachers) in 

Quebec return to work after being 

on strike in November and 

December. Excluding impact from 

education services, GDP grew by 

0.3%. 

 The advance estimate from 

Statistics Canada was for another 

large 0.4% rise in GDP in February, 

with the gain being “broad-based”. These estimates have been highly revision-prone, but still 

suggests considerable upside risk to our tracking of +0.3% quarter-over-quarter annualized increase 

in Q1. 

 Back to January, goods-producing sectors saw output grow by 0.2%. Increases in manufacturing 

(+0.9%) and utilities sectors (+3.2%) were offset by contractions in oil and gas extraction (-4.4%). A 

lot of the monthly volatility was driven by weather related factors - cold weather boosted utilities sector 

output but lowered oil production and rail transportation in the Prairies. 

 All services-producing sectors saw output grow in January. Activities for real estate and rental and 

leasing rose 0.4% upon higher resale activities in the same month. 

 Bottom Line: Canadian GDP readings over early 2024 have been substantially stronger than 

expected, although partially driven by one-off factors such as the ending of the Quebec teachers’ 

strike that are unlikely to sustain growth in the coming months. Nonetheless, another solid advance 

monthly reading for February would leave the quarterly GDP tracking at above 3% (annualized), 

higher than our current tracking of +0.3%. We’ve learned to take the advance estimates with a grain 
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of salt as they have been highly revision prone. Labour market conditions also continue to weaken 

into early 2024 as the unemployment rate edge higher, and separately reported job vacancies for 

January from this morning continued to decline. All told, we retain our assessment that the economic 

backdrop remains weak, and continue to look for the Bank of Canada to start cutting interest rates in 

June. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


